
Gladwin County 4-H Horse Project Association  

Special Meeting 

Tuesday, May 31, 2016 

Meeting started at 5:05 p.m.  Present: Kristie Simrau (Getting Down on the Farm); Fred Shaver (Fair Board; New 
Horizons); Kim Bruner (Country Blend); Melissa Maxwell (Beaverton Buckaroos); Amy Grice (Hoof Beats); Denise Shears 
(EUTS); Jill Nartker (Hoof Beats); Darcy Hite (Farm Central); Gwen McCulloch (Farm Central); Jessica Hufford (MSU 
Extension). Pledges were said. 

Vaccinations and Coggins – there are conflicting items in the 2016 fair book – in one area it states that paperwork must 
be turned in by June 1st, and then in another spot it states that the paperwork doesn’t have to be turned in until 30 days 
before fair. Kim Bruner made a recommendation to the fair board that they allow the horse association to allow the 
extension of deadline to 30 days prior to fair. Fred has agreed to allow the extension. Kim Bruner moved to make an 
amendment to rule #12 in the Rules and Guidelines to read “30 days prior to date of fair”, which will be Friday, June 24, 
2016. Seconded. Motion carried 

6-horse meeting requirement – what are we considering as horse meetings? Do we allow kids who haven’t made their 
meeting quota to slide this year? Kim B. made the motion that we waive the 6 meeting requirement for this year, until we 
can clarify what constitutes a horse meeting, which will be at our meeting in September. All leaders will be asked to 
encourage their horse kids to be sure to make all 6 meetings. Seconded. Motion carried 

Meeting adjourned at 5:43 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Denise Shears, Secretary 


